
CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS’ ASSOC. 

GENERAL MEETING 

APRIL 21, 2008        10:00 A.M. 

 

MINUTES 

 

 The meeting was called to order by the President, Bob Hein, and opened with a 
Moment of Silence.  Bob asked that we remember Mr. Hollis Morgan a Cottage resident, 
who passed away on April 19. 
 
 PROGRAM – Howard Parker introduced the speaker, Pat Cooper, Administrator 
of the Cape Henlopen State Park.  Mr. Cooper described the various activities available  
to visitors in the park.   
 

BUSINESS 

 

MINUTES   The Minutes of the March meeting were accepted as  read. 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY  Vi Cribb reported several Get-Well cards have 
been sent to ill residents. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT   Nancy Krail reported  a Balance of $170.33 in the 
Checking Account and $1,126.66 in the Savings Account. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS   

 
 ACTIVITIES – Ruth  Barnett reported on upcoming trips in May.  No trips will 
be planned for Tuesdays or Thursdays since those days are reserved for residents’ 
transportation to medical appointments. 
 
 DINING SERVICES – Joe DeMul  reported that Ingrid is to devise Comment 
Cards for the diners, but he has not received them as yet.  The Committee will meet in 
May. 
 
 GIFT SHOP – Joan Thorsen, Chairperson, reported the Shop is growing, Cadbury 
Dollars are being used for purchases.  More volunteers are needed.  Shop hours now are 
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 11 to 3. 
 
 MEMBERSHIP – Dick Cleaveland reported 136 Members, 108 have paid dues.  
44 Members are present today.  The CALRA Website has a place for Committee Reports 
and special announcements.  He will be glad to include them. 
 
 LANDSCAPING  Lois Nickeson reported a place in the rear of Cadbury has been 
delegated for a Dog Run.  There seems to be no interest in a Garden Plot for the residents.  
Grass seed has been planted on the grounds. 
 



 LIBRARY– Mildred Wiedmann  reminded the members of the Computer Classes 
on Tuesday at 10:00 A.M.  A few Large Print books are available in the Library. 
The Bookmobile visits the Healthcare Center the 1st and 3rd Thursdays at 10:00 A.M. 
 
BY-LAWS   Minor changes to the wording of the By-Laws was agreed upon. 
 
OLD BUSINESS –  The Association’s  Bulletin Board has arrived and will be put in the 
Mail Room.   
 
NEW BUSINESS – A Thank-you note will be sent to Marketing for the Expo on April 
16. 
 

The Lewes Historical Society will present a program here on May 15 at 2:00 P.M. 
 
 Meeting was adjourned at 11:15 A.M. 
 
 
 
       Jeanne Sparks 
       Secretary 

  

   


